CDFI Letter to Governor Brown

[IMPORTANT – please send all letters via email to Michael.Martinez@gov.ca.gov
(Michael Martinez, Office of Governor Brown) and copy sberman@capitalimpact.org]

Governor Edmund G. Brown Jr.

State Capitol, Suite 1173

Sacramento, CA 95814
Re: Extension of the California Organized Investment Network (COIN) Program in the 2017-2018 Budget
Dear Governor Brown:

On behalf of [insert name of organization], I am writing to express our support for the inclusion

of an extension of the COIN Community Development Financial Institution (CDFI) Tax Credit

Program in the 2017-2018 budget.

When you vetoed the extension of the COIN Program last year, you asked that any extension of the program be handled through the budget process. Now that the extension of the COIN Program until January 1, 2022, has been included in the Assembly’s 2017-2018 budget proposal, I am writing on behalf of [insert name of organization] to request that you support the extension of this critically important program.  
The COIN CDFI Tax Credit Program was established in 1996 to create new opportunity in California’s low-income communities by providing a tax credit to insurance companies that make investments in CDFIs—community-based nonprofits that deliver loans, investments, financial services, and technical assistance to underserved populations.
From 1997-2016, the COIN Program has generated more than $335 million in investments that have supported small businesses, created jobs, built affordable housing, improved access to quality health care and healthy foods, and funded green projects—all in low-income communities.

At [insert name of organization], we have seen firsthand just how vital the COIN Program’s resources are. The program has enabled us to expand our impact in the low-income communities we serve.
[For CDFIs - insert descriptions of two or three projects that your CDFI has undertaken using COIN funding.]
I can assure you that these projects—and the projects of many other CDFIs in California—would not have been possible without the COIN Program. It is a resource that CDFIs and the people of California cannot afford to lose.  

Indeed, at a time when federal financing programs for CDFIs are in the Trump Administration’s crosshairs, the COIN Program is more important than ever.
On behalf of everyone at [insert name of organization], I urge you to ensure that that funding for the extension of the COIN CDFI Tax Credit Program is included in the 2017-2018 budget so that CDFIs across California will be able to continue creating economic opportunity in places where opportunity is needed most.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely, 

[insert name] 

[insert title]
[insert name of organization]
